










ITEM 

REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER 

AND SUPPORT SERVICES 

TO THE 

LICENSING AND SAFETY REGULATORY PANEL

23RD NOVEMBER, 2006
BRIDGEWATER PUBLIC HOUSE, WORSLEY - PARKING ENFORCEMENT

1.
PURPOSE OF REPORT/DETAILS

As Members will recall at the meeting of the Panel held on 28th September, 2006, the issue of vehicles, particularly private hire ones, parking on the double yellow lines outside the Bridgewater public house in Worsley was raised.  The Panel subsequently requested that Central Parking System UK Limited (CPS) be asked to consider an enhanced enforcement campaign in the area.


A response has now been received from Bill Earnshaw, the Group Engineer (Parking Services) at Urban Vision, saying that such an enhanced regime could be undertaken, but has highlighted a number of associated issues with regard to its implementation.  Following consultation with the Chairman, Councillor George Wilson, it was felt that it was important for the Panel to receive a briefing on these issues, so that they could revisit the matter, and review, if necessary, their previous decision.  Bill Earnshaw will be in attendance at today’s meeting to provide members with an overview of the practicalities and possible implications of introducing an enhanced parking enforcement campaign, as well as answer any questions that may arise.

2.
RECOMMENDATION

Members are asked, having heard the issues raised by Bill Earnshaw, to consider whether there is a need to review their original decision, in requesting an enhanced parking enforcement campaign being undertaken in the vicinity of the Bridgewater, Worsley.



ALAN WESTWOOD



STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES


Salford Civic Centre,


Chorley Road,


Swinton,


M27 5DA.


16th November, 2006
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